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Dear Sir/Madam,

                Submission to: SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON MEDICARE

I write this submission in the capacity as the Principal of a small General Practice to express my serious concern and angst at some of the proposals to revamp Medicare. Proposals, from both sides of Politics, I believe are not genuine in their attempts to rehabilitate our health system. They appear as somewhat cynical attempts to appease a restless and increasingly angry and despondent group of GPs. Most of my colleagues believe that the proposals are not going to solve the many problems faced by contemporary General Practice. 

On a daily basis we face significant major problems, which have to be solved immediately or face possible annihilation. For example we are currently facing possible threats of SARS infection. Many Colleagues in Singapore ,Vietnam ,Hong Kong and China  have already lost their lives in the past few weeks. Today I had to deal with Chinese patient who had just flown in from China having attended his Father’s funeral. I felt vulnerable and anxious until I was able to confirm that he was not a high-risk case.  To protect my staff, associates, patients and myself is going to be another unplanned expense which General Practice can ill afford at present.

General Practice over the past few years has undergone considerable changes. Most times we feel under constant siege from all directions. We are expected to practice reasonably scientific evidence based medicine. Our intuitive experience is no longer revered. We face constant fear of litigation. We are chided by the HIC for doing investigations and sued by the patients for not doing more.

In recent years most practices have computerised. It has had many positive attributes. However it has been an expensive exercise. With the current speed of technology change our computers again will soon be obsolete. 

In recent years General Practice has had to embrace Practice Accreditation. I could see the potential benefits at first. Unfortunately it has all come at a large cost. I know that our standards of care have not changed because of accreditation.  There have only been some minor fringe benefits.

The current medical indemnity crisis has also added to our problems. My insurance premium, as a non-procedural GP, is set to double as from July. There is also much uncertainty as to indemnity cover after retirement. This too is causing problems. Any rise currently proposed  ($1 per patient) for later this year has already been claimed.

Most GPs including myself have experienced considerable staff shortages. It is impossible to find an assistant or locum tenens. Two recent advertisements in the local paper yielded no replies.  There is a shortage of Deputising Service doctors which is forcing some folks to wait for up to 6-8hrs for a home visit during the day.

Having a holiday has turned into a major event. One has to plan up to 1 year in advance to find a potential locum. Even then one faces intense competition. Most of us GPs, I believe, are responsible caring people who do not wish to abandon our patients and go off on vacation. However, I have seen   this happen more than ever in recent years. I believe the changes to provider number regulations have been in part responsible for this. Also most young medicos have worked out that general practice is indeed a lame duck without any future. Training posts for Family Medicine are remaining unfilled. It is likely to remain so unless measures are put in place to change its sad decline. 

The patient base of General Practice has been changing. First the population is getting older. This brings with it the dual problem increasing burden of illness and the demands of people for the latest and best treatments. Also, most Public Hospitals are generally overwhelmed with patients. It is usually an exception for patients to get admitted to hospital. Generally they are returned to the GP only partially treated. To take over their care and to collate all the data is a very time intensive task.  Most often a task performed gratis.
Finally, the eventual  solution to Medicare changes  depends on a mixture of  practicalities and philosophy. We have to take into consideration all of the stakeholders wishes. 

The Patients want the best doctors who are highly skilled, always fresh and receptive to their needs and whims. They want their Doctor to be highly trained and up to date.

The preferred cost of this care- nil.

The Government of the day promises all of the above because they know it’s a vote winner.

The preferred cost - as little as possible.

 The GP, he has been conditioned to serve the needs of his patients first  before his own  (a flaw exploited by all).He wants to be professionally fulfilled, to feel that he has achieved what he set out to do in his career. He seeks a just reward for his efforts.

I suppose in the final analysis the public will have to decide how much the Family Doctor is worth to this society, to them, to their family. Perhaps they will judge on the basis that  an AFL footballer only needs to kick 20 goals in 6 months for $300,000  !!

I graduated from UWA in 1973. I spent 10 years in hospital practice and have been owner and practice Principal for the past 20years. I am getting tired, however I can not stop or reduce my hours for economic and professional reasons. I work about 50-60 hours per week.

My personal goal is to get a fair professional income commensurate  with my training and experience. Also I would like have the same opportunity as a senior public servant or politician  to enjoy the benefits of a Superannuation  Pension upon retirement  after  40 years of  medical service.  At present this is not going to happen with the current proposals for general practice funding. 

Should the committee require elaboration of any of the above I should be happy to oblige.

Yours sincerely.

S.Messina

